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May 2021 

 
Dear Parents / Carers, 

 

G7 Summit (June) – amendment to INSET dates 

 
Preparations for the forthcoming G7 Summit are gathering speed around the key 

sites of Carbis Bay and Newquay Airport and I know many of you have already 

asked me what impact this may have on Mawgan-in-Pydar Primary School. 
 
Due to the robust security measures planned around the G7 summit, several roads 

and footpaths will be temporarily closed around the Newquay Airport area and 

disruption for local residents in the surrounding area is inevitable. We have been 

notified by Devon & Cornwall Police that the airport perimeter will be closed from 

6pm on the evening of Wednesday 9th June until midnight on Sunday 13th June. This 

of course impacts directly on staff access, parents/carers getting children to and 

from school, and of course on other users, including emergency vehicles. 
 
With such logistical and potential safety issues in mind, it has been agreed both by 

me, and by the CEO and Chair of the Board for the Aspire Academy Trust, that there 

will be a small revision to our two planned INSET days w/c 7th June.  The decision to 

move one of our INSET day's is driven by the need to minimise any further disruption 

to the children's learning this academic year.   
 
The timetable for the week will now be as follows: 
 

Monday 7th June:  remains an INSET day and as is traditionally the case, there will be 

no learning set.  The school will be closed for staff training. 
Tuesday 8th June: previously set as an INSET, will now be a normal school day. 
Wednesday 9th June:  remains a normal school day. 
Thursday 10th June: the school is CLOSED and remote learning* will be provided to 

all children. 
Friday 11th June: this is now an INSET day (moved from original Tuesday) and no 

learning will be set, as is standard INSET day procedure. 
 
*We are currently working on our remote learning plan to cover Thursday 10th June 

and the aim is to set a range of G7 and environmental related activities for children 

to enjoy which will reflect the fact we are all part of local history in the making! We 

will ensure the use of ICT and computers is kept to a minimum for this day and these 

activities will be sent out in advance. 
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Mawgan-in-Pydar Primary School will fully reopen, as normal, on Monday 14th June. 

 
Please do not hesitate to contact us if you require any further information. 
 
Thank you all for your continued support. 
 

Yours faithfully 

 

Best wishes 

 

De Carden 

Head of School 
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